
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON  23 JUNE 2008

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.35/08
PROVISIONAL GENERAL FUND REVENUE OUTTURN 2007/08
The Head of Financial Services submitted report CORP.34/08 attaching report CORP.12/08 (considered by the Executive on 29 May 2008) summarising the 2007/08 provisional outturn for the General Fund revenue services.  The Executive asked the Senior Management Team to review the level of carry forwards set out in that report so that the overspend after their inclusion was limited to circa £280k, equating to the shortfall in income from fees and charges for the year. 

She drew Members’ attention to Appendix 2 which set out the revised list of carry forwards which the Executive recommended to Council on 26 June 2008 for approval.

Since the Executive meeting on 29 May, further minor changes totalling £4,822 had come to light as a result of producing the Statement of Accounts for 2007/08.  With that minor change and if the now revised level of carry forwards was approved the resulting overspend would total £275,178 in 2007/08.  SMT would manage the impact of the reduction of carry forwards in 2008/09 from within existing budgets.

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee had on 12 June 2008 (CROS.83/08) considered the matter and had accepted the report, and looked forward to receipt of the revised list of carry forward requests at Council.

Those comments would be considered by the Executive later today.

RESOLVED – That the original and changed position which would now be considered by Council on 26 June 2008 and which recommended carry forwards of £647,800 be noted. 







